
 

 
 

 

TRIPLE CITIES RUNNERS CLUB 
 

APRIL 11, 2023 
 

CALLED TO ORDER – 7:06pm 
 

PRESENT: Grace Tabeek, Chris McManus, Kevin Pasterchik, Jason Palmer, Eric Purdy, Kat Hores, 
Sarah Kane, Susan Cain, Ray Fryc, Dan Dougherty, Michele Anderson, Kevin Pasterchik 

NOT PRESENT: Vince Fox, Emily Gunther 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Grace reported and made a motion to accept the secretary’s report, Kat 
second, motion passed. Yes-9  No-0 

TREASURERS REPORT: Chris reported that he settled the $500 difference in a report generated from a 
written check and created a new cancelled check account. Forks XV not finalized and will be finalized in 
May. Chris will process taxes in the beginning of May. Chris made a motion to pass treasurers report, 
Grace second, motion passed. Yes -10 No-0 

COMMUNICATIONS: Ray reported that we will need to do advertising for Vestal XX.  We have received 
2 scholarships and 1 of the 2 is complete. Membership is at 343 members, up 25 from last year. 

TCRC 2022 RACES:  
 
PETE KEYES TURKEY TROT 5 MILER: The date for 2023 is set and Runsignup will be open in June. 
 
FORKS XV – No sponsors were put on the shirt. They will be put on the shirts for King & Queen of the 
Beer Tree Mountain. Sue made a motion to donate $500 to the Michael J Fox Foundation, Grace second, 
motion passed. Yes- 10  No-0 
Sue let the board know she will be easing out of directing the Forks 15K and will be looking for someone 
to work with Kat. 
 
VESTAL XX: Sarah is looking at medals for finishers. She will be awarding age group winners a Dick’s 
gift card. The age groups will be age graded and will be 1st, 2nd 3rd for male & female and will be $15, $10, 
$5. Sarah made a motion to pass a budget of $2700, Grace second. Yes-10  No-0 
 
TCRC TRACK MEETS: We have the approval for the Maine Endwell track and the dates are set. 
 
 WOMEN’S DISTANCE FESTIVAL 5K: Diana Bean will be certifying the race. Race is open on 
Runsignup. 
 
KING & QUEEN OF THE MOUNTAIN: 
Will be held on September 24th. 
 
PETE KEYES TURKEY TROT 5 MILER: Will be opening the registration after Vestal XX. 
 
PRESIDENTS REPORT: Ray expressed a big thank you to all the volunteers that helped out at TCRC 
events and appreciates the time they have given to club. 
 



RACE BINDERS: Jason would like all the race directors to fill out a pdf he will sending out that will 
include the following: 
Certification map, actual number of runners from Runsignup-average over 5 years, food for post race and  
awards/give aways. 
 
ADJOURN: Ray made motion to adjourn, Kevin second, motion passed at 8:08pm. 
 
SUBMITTED BY: Grace Tabeek 
 
NEXT MEETING: May 9th at Dan Dougherty’s house at 7:00pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


